Report from the Chair of the Subcommittee on Port Administration 
SECOND MEETING

Mr. Andrés Rengifo, delegate of Chile, Vice Chair of the Subcommittee, presented the activity report (document CECIP/doc.36/00) that had been sent by the Chair of this Subcommittee, the delegation of Panama, together with valuable contributions from the delegates of countries entrusted with specific tasks. The following matters were covered:
 

a. Privatizations and port reforms. The delegate of Argentina, Captain Martin Sgut, reported on the regional privatization questionnaire, which had been sent to all of the delegates to the CIP. He thanked the Secretariat for its technical support and mentioned that only 10 responses (30 percent) had been received to date. He stressed the need to send questionnaire responses in digital form as soon as possible and to attach the texts of national laws on ports and their implementing regulations with a view to constructing a database to be placed on the Internet. The delegate of Spain, Miss Nuria Gaitón, reported that sufficient information had not been received to carry out the study on privatizations in Ibero-America. The Chair proposed that this latter product be discontinued in order to avoid a duplication of effort. 
 

b. Modern technologies applied to ports. The delegate of Mexico, Mr. Francisco Pastrana, gave an account of the Ibero-American Seminar on Port Technology Exchange held in Cancun, and thanked the National Ports of Spain for their cooperation and support (document CECIP/33/00). He indicated the six matters covered at the event: (i) recent developments affecting ports; (ii) engineering and construction of infrastructure; (iii) port administration and operation; (iv) privatization and ownership models; (v) financial instruments; and (vi) a business symposium. He indicated that two volumes had been published containing all of the presentations given, which he distributed to the participants and which can be found on the Internet; he indicated that a second seminar would be held in Argentina in 2002. 
 

c. Ports for cruise ships. The delegate of the Dominican Republic, Colonel Salvador Montás, presented document CECIP/doc.46/00 and described progress that had been made in the Caribbean cruise industry. He emphasized that the largest share of the market was controlled by five major shipping companies, which were increasing the use of megavessels, requiring a special infrastructure as well as better and additional security measures. He stressed the need to apply Annex V of the MARPOL 73/78 Convention and to establish special conditions for waste disposal in the Caribbean area, as well as for the intensive use of large passenger capacity cruise ships, which necessitated the construction of solid waste collection facilities in the ports. The delegate of Uruguay talked about the creation of a Port Association in the southern cone of the Americas for SURCRUISE ships, which had been conducting a series of activities in support of this industry segment. 
 

d. Port statistics. The delegate of Mexico emphasized the importance of obtaining up-to-date and comparable statistics on ports in the Hemisphere. He said that it was unfortunate that many member countries had not sent in the information on the form designed at this forum. The information he presented was therefore very limited, included in the document CECIP/doc.32/00. He said that his delegation would present proposals to correct this deficiency during the meeting of the Subcommittee. 
 

e. Port tariffs. The delegate of Mexico reported that a special form had been prepared to gather information, but that it had been found that the countries had very different tariff structures and sometimes did not clearly explain the basis for the charges, which made their interpretation and standardization difficult. He noted that only six countries had responded to the form, included in the document CECIP/doc.34/00. He concluded by stressing the importance of obtaining this information and urging the countries to send the information requested. He said that this preliminary analysis had revealed a general trend toward the requirement that ports be self-financing, and that the use of direct subsidies had not been detected. 
 

f. Port and customs relations. The Secretariat referred to its responsibility for ensuring broad dissemination of the conclusions and recommendations of the seminar held in Houston in December, 1998. The plenary agreed to place this matter under the item concerning port facilitation and to ensure greater follow-up. 
 

g. City-port relations. The delegate of Uruguay reported on the proceedings of the Sixth Meeting of the Annual Association of Port Cities and presented document CECIP/doc.26/00 containing detailed information on this meeting. 
 

h. Waterways. The delegate of Argentina, Mr. Daniel Levy, in his capacity as Executive Secretary of the Paraguay-Paraná Waterway Committee, gave the presentation for this agenda item, stressing the importance of this waterway for physical integration. Ten years earlier, it had moved 700,000 tons annually compared with 20 million tons at the current time. He reported on dredging works in the Pantanal sector and environmental problems that had been detected in this connection, stressing that for the purposes of specific works, concessions would be awarded and costs recovered through tolls. As entrusted, the delegate of United States provided the information requested on waterways in her country and indicated that interested parties could obtain more information from Inland Rivers Ports and Terminals www.irpt.com.org. 
 

i. Use of the coastlines. The delegate of Chile described the difficulties encountered in preparing this report, but confirmed that it would be available for the next meeting of the Executive Board. 
 

j. Quality assurance. The delegate of Mexico described the process of certification for ISO 9000 quality assurance, confirmed at the port of Tampico as a model port and initiated as well in other Mexican ports (document CECIP/doc.20/00). The delegate of the United States indicated that further information could be obtained with respect to ISO 9000 at its website: www.abs-qe.gov. 
 

k. Other business. The delegate of the United States called attention to the following electronic addresses providing extremely relevant information with respect to dredging: www.epa.gov/owow/oceans/ndt. She also pointed out that the Maritime Administration of her country had conducted a relevant study entitled Coastwise Shipping Study, which could be found at the following electronic address: www.marad.dot.gov. 

 

The Vice Chair of the Subcommittee on Port Administration thanked all of the delegations that had contributed with their work and technical support.
